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DAY 1 TO DAY 56 - WORK IN PROGRESS





It is believed that Covid-19 started in the city of Wuhan in China sometime during late 2019. On 31st 
December, Chinese authorities alerted the World Health Organization (WHO) of an outbreak of a new strain 
of coronavirus causing severe illness.

The first death from the illness was recorded on 11th January.

By 20th January there were signs that the virus was spreading. The first cases outside of China were 
recorded in Japan, Thailand and Korea. 

From 23rd January, the Chinese authorities started to lock down areas of the country, starting with Wuhan 
province. 

The disease reached the UK on 29th January carried by tourists returning from Northern Italy. The WHO 
classified the outbreak as a pandemic on 11th March.

The UK government’s approach to dealing with the spread of the virus was “based on the science”, and 
restrictions were introduced over a period of several weeks. 

On 16th March the government started daily press briefings and urged people to work from home and avoid 
pubs and large sporting events. These measures became more stringent over the following week.

This diary is a record of that period of time. Many of the images were created as part of a 30-Day Urban 
Sketching Challenge organised by Urban Sketchers London, a group of people with a common interest in 
drawing. The challenge started on 19th March.

The idea was to create at least one observational sketch each day.

INTRODUCTION
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A grim statistic: The 
death toll in Italy 
rose by 427 to 3,405, 
overtaking China.

The Bank of England cut 
interest rates from 
0.25% to 0.1%, the 
lowest level in it’s 
history.

I drove down to 
Bournemouth to pick up 
Erin because the AUB 
University buildings 
have been closed with 
all lectures and 
tutorials happening 
remotely. At least she’s 
safe and at home.

‘Hello’ selfie
I started 
the Urban 

Sketchers 30-
day Challenge 

today. I’m 
hoping that 
sharing the 
experience 
with other 

sketchers will 
be somehow 

supportive and 
a positive 
thing to do 

DAY 1
MARCH 19

I spent a comical 
30-minutes on a call 
with my father last 
night trying to get 
him set-up on WhatsApp 
on old out of date 
unsupported technology. 
No success at all.

Thankfully he’s ordered 
an iPad which will 
enable us to Facetime 
which’ll be great.

“In the UK 
144 people 
have died from 
Covid-19 and 
3,269 have 
tested positive”
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Working (from 
home)

A drawing from 
the inside of 
my garage. The 
work I should 
be doing is 
tidying up 
this tip. 

Unfortunately, 
it’s at the 
bottom of my 
‘to-do’ list

“From today, 
all schools have 
closed apart 
from children of 
front-line staff, 
probably for 
the rest of the 
academic year”

DAY 2
MARCH 20

Pubs, clubs, bars, gyms 
and leisure centres have 
been ordered to close.

I had to check with 
Conor (my son) who 
runs a Pizza takeaway 
business to see how he 
would be impacted – so 
far food takeaways can 
stay open.

The death toll in the UK 
has risen to 167.

The Government announced 
a massive initiative to 
step in to pay staff 
wages for millions of 
workers effected by the 
pandemic.

My father’s iPad is 
due to be delivered 
tomorrow.
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Doing daily 
chores

had cleaned the place 
out. Unbelievable! A 
friend advised getting 
there at opening time to 
have a chance. We’re ok 
for the moment.

An old friend of my 
sisters has offered to 
do my parents shopping 
once a week which is so 
kind and reassuring; 
they live in Norfolk 
almost three hours drive 
from where I live so I 
feel pretty helpless on 
the day-to-day stuff.

DAY 3
MARCH 21

It was a beautiful 
spring day. I went for 
a walk in Bushy Park 
keeping a respectful 
distance away from 
everyone who all seemed 
to be doing the same 
thing. The daffodils, 
magnolia and camelias 
are in full bloom.

I tried not to listen to 
the news.

I went into the local 
supermarket in the 
afternoon and walked 
out empty-handed. It was 
like a swarm of locusts 
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What are you 
reading?
This quotation 
really needed 
a picture 
of bohemian 
Paris in the 
background; 
all I had 
was my back 
garden. The 
picture 
doesn’t really 
work but it is 
what it is

“1.5 million 
of the most 
vulnerable 
people in the 
UK are being 
contacted 
and asked to 
completely 
isolate 
themselves”

The Government have done 
a deal with the private 
health care industry to 
turn over almost all its 
capacity to supporting 
with the pandemic.

I spent an hour trying 
to set-up my father’s 
iPad over the phone. We 
got stuck at registering 
an Apple ID. We’ll try 
again tomorrow.

DAY 4
MARCH 22
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Keeping 
entertained
I’ve been 
learning 
4-ball 
juggling for 
about 5-years. 
To be fair, I 
don’t practice 
that much

“Prime Minister 
Johnson 
announced the 
most stringent 
measures yet 
this evening to 
help prevent 
the spread of 
the virus. ”

From immediate effect 
all non-essential shops 
are closing, everyone 
must stay at home apart 
from shopping, caring or 
travel to work.

The police will be used 
to enforce these new 
changes.

The UK death toll is now 
335.

DAY 5
MARCH 23
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Do-It-Yourself

The sun was shining and 
after a frosty start the 
afternoon was tee-shirt 
weather.
 
What I notice most is 
the quiet. 

I live six miles from 
Heathrow airport and 
usually for at least a 
couple of hours a day 
there is the sound of 
aircraft taking off or 
circling above the house 
waiting for a landing 
slot. Today nothing.

On the news the Exel 
Exhibition Centre in 
Docklands is being 
turned into a 4,000-bed 
hospital in anticipation 
of the number of 
critically ill patients 
over the next few weeks.
 
I mowed the lawn.

DAY 6
MARCH 24
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Cooking
Paella 

simmering on 
the hob for 

dinner

“The global 
death toll 
passes 20,000”

Another beautiful spring 
day, sunny and warm.

Prince Charles tests 
positive for Covid-19 
with what the press are 
saying is mild symptoms.

India’s 1.3 billion 
people are in total 
lockdown without the 
ability to even leave 
their houses.

DAY 7
MARCH 25
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Collecting
This picture 
is more of a 
collection. 
I inherited 

a stack 
of wooden 

drawers from 
my mother-
in-law who 

died several 
years ago. She 

was a keen 
seamstress. A 
couple of the 
drawers are 
still filled 
with cotton 

reels. I keep 
them as a 

memory of her

“Trump says 
he wants the 
US to be open 
for business by 
Easter”

More people have now 
contracted the disease 
in the US than anywhere 
else.

South Africa has gone 
into lockdown from 
today.

Things continue to get 
much worse.

DAY 8
MARCH 26
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Gardening
I had to sit 
in a flower 
bed to get 
this view 

“Prime Minister 
Johnson has 
contracted the 
virus and is in 
self isolation ”

A bright sunny day with 
a cold wind.

I’ve noticed a positive 
benefit of the pandemic; 
lots more contact with 
friends and relatives. 
All of a sudden video 
conferencing apps that 
I’d never heard of are 
appearing. People are 
finding ingenious ways 
of getting on with their 
lives.

Donald Trump has signed 
the a $2tn financial 
stimulus package; the 
largest in US history. 

DAY 9
MARCH 27
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Exercise
Feet-up 
watching 

the latest 
Bodycombat 

workout

“Deaths from 
Coronavirus 
reached over 
1,000 in the UK 
today and are 
doubling every 
3-days”

DAY 10
MARCH 28

On a serious note 
exercise videos seem to 
be a really positive way 
for some people to stay 
mentally and physically 
fit. I really need to 
start doing some regular 
exercise. I may get the 
bike out tomorrow and 
go for a ride along the 
Thames path or through 

one of the parks if it’s 
not busy.

I have started serious 
budgeting to work out 
when my money runs out. 
I finished my last 
contract at the end of 
February assuming that 
work would be plentiful 
in March (it usually 

is). Understandably 
firms have other 
priorities at the 
moment.

On a positive note, it 
sounds like the outbreak 
in China is under 
control, and two months 
after a complete lock 
down they are letting

people in certain areas 
out into the streets.

My father is sending me 
his new iPad in the post 
to set-up. I should get 
it in the next couple of 
days.
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Hobbies
Mine is 
hoarding tins, 
bottles and 
tubes of stuff 
that I may use 
at some point…

“A top US 
official has 
warned that 
between 
100,000 and 
200,000 
Americans 
could die as a 
result of the 
pandemic”

Today was the first time 
since the beginning 
of self-isolation 
that I felt angry and 
frustrated at being 
stuck indoors.

The clocks jumped 
forward an hour and that 
confuses me every time. 
I’m never sure which 
clocks to trust.
 
The bike ride didn’t 
happen because it was 
blowing a gale, but I 
did go out for a walk 
with Erin, politely 
crossing the road to 
avoid the small number 

DAY 11
MARCH 29

of pedestrians and to 
maintain the 2-metre 
social distance.

Boris is writing to 
all households to urge 
everyone to stay in 
isolation.

Testing in the UK is now 
rapidly being rolled 
out; NHS and other 
frontline staff have 
priority. This means 
many will be able to 
return to work from 
self-isolation in the 
knowledge they don’t 
have the virus.
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Favourite film 
watching

Apocalypse 
Now. Takes me 

right back 
to my college 

days

I had fun making the 
image today. Lots of 
mess; watercolour, 
coloured pencils, dip 
pens with Indian Ink. 
For me it is almost 
always true that the 
less I care about 
the drawing the more 
interesting the thing 
is that ends up on the 
paper.

I haven’t watched or 
listened to the news at 
all today.

There are three of us in 
the house and we started 
a cooking thing. Each 
of us has chosen recipe 
cards that we’ll make 
on alternate nights. I 
started tonight with 
a roast vegetable and 
halloumi dish that was 
tasty.

Reen was on a video 
conference call with a 
bunch of friends for two 
hours this evening. She 
had to keep dropping off 
to top up her wine. They 
sounded like they were 
all in the same room.

I’m losing track of what 
day it is.

DAY 12
MARCH 30
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Music 
listening

I can’t make 
mind up about 
whether this 
is an awful 
picture or 

not. Oh 
well...

“The latest 
figures saw a 
daily increase 
to 381 deaths – 
the biggest so 
far [in the UK]”

An emotional day. 

We had several 
conversations with 
Conor and Lucy who 
are currently living 
in Columbia, talking 
through the risks 
of staying in South 
America; they seem 
determined to remain 
there. 

This was sparked by a 
news item about extra 
efforts being made to 
repatriate UK citizens 
stuck abroad. So the 
door is closing on the 
ability to get a flight 
home and we don’t know 
for how long.

DAY 13
MARCH 31
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Looking at the 
sky
A view from my 
bedroom window 
on a grey and 
overcast day

“Deaths jumped 
to 563 in a day 
in the UK”

The government are under 
increasing pressure to 
explain why the ramp 
up of virus testing has 
taken so long.

I spoke to my niece 
today who has just 
qualified as a Junior 
Doctor. She was supposed 
to have started a 
placement in South 
Africa last week before

DAY 14
APRIL 1

beginning work in the 
NHS in August. Her 
graduation has been 
brought forward to 
tomorrow; once her 
graduation is complete, 
she’ll be able to start 
work immediately. She 
finds out where she’ll 
be posted at midnight 
tonight. What a time 
to start practicing 
medicine!

I received my father’s 
iPad in the post and 
finished setting it up. 
I’ll download and test 
some more apps tomorrow 
and then courier it back 
to him so we can start 
doing regular video 
calls.
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Day 15 – 
Taking stock
Has anyone 

worked out why 
the British 
response to 
the pandemic 
was to panic-

buy toilet 
rolls?

“For the second 
week in a row 
people from 
across the 
country took 
part in “clap for 
carers” which 
took place at 
20:00hrs”

The government have set 
a goal of 100,000 tests 
per day taking place 
by the end of April. 
Rapid and extensive 
testing seems to be 
the way to reduce the 
lockdown period and a 
route out of the current 
situation.

I went out for a walk 
around the playing 
fields behind the house 
with Erin earlier in the 
day. It was lovely to 
get some fresh air.

DAY 15
APRIL 2
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Bird watching
Sometimes 
you just get 
lucky. I had 
no idea what 
to do with 
this topic 
but took my 
sketchbook 
for a walk in 
fields behind 
my house in 
hope of seeing 
something with 
feathers. And 
there was this 
swan happily 
eating grass 
amongst some 
trees

“The daily 
death toll 
reached 684 
with the 
number of 
confirmed cases 
going up by 
4,450”

It’s been just over a 
month since I finished 
my last contract so 
now is the point that 
the money starts to 
run down. Today I’ve 
been doing budgeting, 
contacting the bank to 
request for a 3-month 
mortgage holiday and 
which, if any, of the 
Chancellor of the 
Exchequers business 
support packages I might 
be able to benefit from.

Much of the help 
available to me is about 
deferring tax payments 
until later (when 
hopefully the economy 
will be back on its 
feet).

Reen had another virtual 
night-in with the girls 
over WhatsApp. It really 
is amazing how people 
are adapting.

I finished setting up 
my father’s iPad and 
sent it back to him 
using a 48-hour delivery 
service. So he should 
have it by next Monday. 

Prince Charles formally 
opened the new 4,000 bed 
Nightingale Hospital 
(the converted Exel 
Exhibition Centre in 
Docklands) over a video 
link. 

DAY 16
APRIL 3
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Giving or 
receiving 
presents

I don’t even 
sign for 
packages 

anymore. Just 
trip over them

“The number 
of cases in the 
US has risen 
to 278,000, 
with more than 
7,000 deaths.”

In Italy, the number if 
patients in intensive 
care has dropped for the 
first time. Let’s hope 
this is a turning point.

An absolutely mental 
story on this evening’s 
news. The Grand National 
was run today using a 3D 
computer simulation of 
the horses and riders. 
The race was aired on 
ITV Sport and punters 
could make up to a £10 
bet on the race, with 
all proceeds going to 
charity.

DAY 17
APRIL 4

More evidence of how 
creative people are at 
dealing with the current 
situation. I had a group 
discussion with fellow 
students reviewing 
work and planning 
collaborative projects 
all using Zoom – a video 
conferencing software 
application I hadn’t 
heard of until a week 
ago. I’ve got a couple 
of ideas for projects 
I’d like to try out.

Reen and Erin walked 
into Kingston to get 
some exercise, a round 
trip of seven miles! It 
sounds a lot of people 
were out strolling down 
the Thames in the sun, I 
just hope everyone was 
acting responsibly and 
keeping the regulatory 
2-metres apart.

My brother popped over 
to borrow a mountain 
bike to go for a cycle.
I did my short walk to 
the swan field with sun 
glasses on (because of 
the sun), but no sign of 
the swan today.
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Remote life 
drawing
A sign of how 
we’re all 
adapting. 

“Boris Johnson 
was admitted 
to hospital 
because he’s 
had persistent 
symptoms for 
over a week.  ”

I had a long 
conversation with Lucy 
this morning. I must 
have been very early 
with her. The lockdown 
in Columbia is a lot 
more controlled than in 
the UK. She is allowed 
out to do shopping on 
2-days a week only, and 
this is controlled by 
the last digit of your 
passport number. She 
told me passports are 
being checked at shops 
and supermarkets, and if 
it’s not your day you 
get turned away. She 
seemed in quite good 
spirits.

The Queen addressed the 
nation and thanked key 
workers for all of their 
efforts. It is amazing 
to think that she did a 
broadcast as a teenager 
during the second world 
war to support children 
evacuated away from 
their parents.

DAY 18
APRIL 5

I attended a virtual 
life drawing class that 
was taking place in New 
York. About 30-people 
attending from all 
over the world; some 
faces I recognised from 
workshops or Instagram. 
It was a bit strange 
drawing from a screen, 
but the big advantage 
was that I had all of 
my art material crap 
within easy reach, so 
could experiment. Lots 
of 5-minute and 3-minute 
poses, so required 
a different kind of 
drawing to what I’m used 
to.
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Spring is in 
the air
I had intended 
to find 
blossom, 
tulips or 
something 
spring like to 
draw, but made 
the mistake 
of looking at 
Henry Moore’s 
drawings of 
trees before 
going out. I 
got waylaid 
in the swan 
field. No 
swans but some 
ivy choked 
trees.

“Total deaths in 
the UK over the 
last 24-hours 
was 439 with an 
additional 3,802 
new confirmed 
cases”

Prime Minister Johnson 
has been taken into 
intensive care and 
Foreign Secretary 
Dominic Raab is now 
taking over some of his 
responsibilities.

Whilst public parks in 
New York may be used 
to temporarily bury the 
dead Donald Trump said 
he could see light at 
the end of the tunnel.

DAY 19
APRIL 6
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How are you 
feeling 
(selfie)

“The death 
toll in the UK 
jumped to a 
record 786 in a 
single day but 
the number of 
new cases was 
down.”

The Prime Minister 
remained in intensive 
care today but not on a 
ventilator.

The first patients have 
started arriving at 
the recently converted 
Excel Centre Nightingale 
hospital with more 
expected over the coming 
days.

I did more budgeting 
today and need to chase 
up the bank to make sure 
the 3-month mortgage 
holiday that I requested 
comes into effect this 
month.

Some good new, There 
were no deaths in China 
from the virus for 
the first time since 
January and some of the 
restriction of movement 
of people are being 
lifted.

DAY 20
APRIL 7



24

“Boris Johnson 
is reportedly 
responding well 
to treatment 
but is still in 
intensive care 
in St Thomas’s 
Hospital”

My Dad Facetimed me 
today for the first 
time; a bit of a 
milestone. I then 
spent 45-minutes with 
him setting up his 
email which we finally 
managed. It’s amazing 
how much I take using 
screens for granted. For 
someone who’s never used 
one before it’s quite a 
learning curve.

Reen and I have taken 
to watching the BBC 
10 o’clock news every 
night to see the latest 
figures to try and gauge 
whether this thing is 
slowing down. 

It’s been two weeks 
since the lockdown was 
imposed, and today had 
another highest death 
toll. 938 in a day. This 
is hospital deaths only 
and doesn’t include care 
homes and other deaths 
in the community.

DAY 21
APRIL 8

Choosing 
clothes from 
your wardrobe
A tasty 
selection 
of shirts 
spanning a 
at least 
a decade. 
Timeless. 
Always so 
difficult…

Reen has started doing 
daily remote exercise 
classes run by a 
friend’s daughter. 
She’ll be really fit by 
the end of all this.

I mowed the lawn and 
did some weeding in the 
garden.
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“The Prime 
Minister is out 
of intensive care 
but remains in 
hospital”

The big news today was 
that I managed to have 
my first ever virtual 
game of Scrabble with 
my parents, or at least 
half a game. We got 
Facetime up and running 
and even got my sister 
to join from a third 
location. Hopefully that 
starts a trend.

We all stopped what we 
were doing at 8pm to 
clap for the front line 
workers.

All the news this 
evening was about making 
sure that everyone keeps 
up social distancing 
over the coming Easter 
weekend; the weather is 
forecast to be hot so 
the fear is that people 
will ignore the advice 
and head for the coast. 

DAY 22
APRIL 9

Watching TV
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“Today saw the 
highest one-
day total so far. 
980 deaths, the 
highest one-
day figures in 
Europe so far”

A hot day today. Reen 
used the jet spray to 
clean away the winter 
slime from the decking 
on the patio; I’ll take 
my turn tomorrow.

I know I keep going on 
about the daily death 
toll but everyone 
is focused on them, 
hoping for signs of a 
reduction.

America has more corona 
virus infections than 
the rest of the world 
put together and there 
were pictures on the 
news of mass graves 
bring filled with 
coffins in the Bronx.
 
The key messages from 
the government are 
stay at home over the 
weekend. The temperature 
is forecast to reach 26 
degrees.

DAY 23
APRIL 10

Telling the 
time
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I went for a great walk 
today along the river 
that runs a couple of 
hundred metres from 
our house. By the end 
I could feel myself 
getting burned by the 
sun.

I also did some work 
on a collaborative 
illustration project 
where each person takes 
four lines of a poem and 
creates a picture. At 
the end, all the images 
will be pulled together 
along with the complete 
poem. 

If it wasn’t for the 
current lockdown and the 
need to be inventive 
and try new things none 
of the three things 
mentioned above would 
have happened.

Another heavy death toll 
today. The worst seems 
to be in America with 
over 2,000 deaths in a 
single day. 

Tragic. 

DAY 24
APRIL 11

Playing games
This captures 
the game 
of virtual 
scrabble 
my elderly 
parents and 
sister had 
over Facetime. 
It involved 
two physical 
boards, plenty 
of cheating 
and lots of 
time. Great 
fun.
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Easter Sunday. The 
Archbishop of Canterbury 
broadcast his Easter 
sermon from his kitchen.

The news was all about 
passing the 10,000th 
hospital death in the 
UK today. A government 
advisor suggested that 
the UK could have one of 
the highest mortality 
rates in Europe for the 
virus.

It looks like most 
people stayed indoors 
and maintained social 
distancing.

Today we sort of had 
the break the rules 
but really had no 
choice. Aunty Barbara 
who is 92-years old and 
suffering with dementia 
has a live-in carer 
called Susie who is on 
her weeks leave and had 
nowhere to go. Her home 
is in Slovakia. She’s 
staying with us for the 
week so that she can go 
back to Barbara next 
week. It’s the right 
thing to do.

We had a barbeque in the 
evening.

DAY 25
APRIL 12

Virtual life 
drawing
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Illustration 
for a 

collaborative 
project
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“The 
government 
announced 
that 13% of 
care homes in 
the UK have 
been effected 
by the virus; 
that equates 
to 2,000 care 
homes”

What a busy day! 

I spent a large part 
of it making an online 
portfolio for my 
illustrations as a way 
to showcase my work. 
It was more straight 
forward than It thought 
and I managed to get the 
domain name I wanted: 
whoshugh.com

Today it suddenly got 
a lot colder. Although 
the sky was bright blue 
there was a biting wind. 

I took Susie out for 
a long circular walk 
along the river and back 
through the town. We 
were out for an hour and 
a half.

She showed me pictures 
taken yesterday when 
she travelled om the 
train down to London 
from Preston. Absolutely 
empty stations and 
trains. The only service 
that was busy was the 
London Underground. No 
one asked for tickets on 
the whole journey and 
the usual barriers on 
the tube were left open.

DAY 26
APRIL 13

Looking out of 
the window

This is a view 
from one of 
the bedrooms 
in the roof 
looking down 
onto a very 
quiet street

Some restrictions have 
been lifted in Spain and 
the Italian’s are going 
to do something similar 
later in the week. In 
France President Macron 
announced that the 
lockdown restrictions 
would start to be lifted 
in a month.
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A day similar to 
yesterday. Bright blue 
sky but bitter wind.

I worked all morning 
and went out for a walk 
with Susie along the 
river but in a different 
direction.

Worryingly Erin says 
she’s got a tickly 
throat. I hope it 
doesn’t develop into 
anything.

The news this evening 
was all about the 
impact of the virus 
in care homes and dire 
predictions for the 
economy. 

DAY 27
APRIL 14

Eating fruit
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News that lockdown 
restrictions are being 
eased in Germany is 
positive. It’s too early 
to be thinking about 
that in the UK even with 
the numbers of new cases 
appearing to flatten 
because there is still 
no mass testing taking 
place. 

The testing capacity 
(the test that confirms 
where you have the 
disease or not) should 
reach 100,000 tests per 
day by the end of April, 
with private companies 
providing a lot of 
capacity; that’s only 
2-weeks away and the 
current rate of testing 
is 16,000?

DAY 28
APRIL 15

Video 
conference 
tutorial 
Notes and 
drawings made 
on a video 
tutorial 
that was held 
using Zoom 
(the video 
conferencing 
app)

I woke up late this 
morning and that made 
my grumpy. The early 
morning is my most 
productive time and I 
wanted to start work on 
a critical assessment 
essay but missed the 
moment. It’ll have to be 
tomorrow.

Another long walk in the 
hot sun. I had to slap 
factor 50 on my bald 
head to stop sunburn.
Susie cooked Slovakian 
goulash and potatoe 
pancakes which were both 
delicious.
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“In the US, 
Donald Trump 
told reporters 
“The data 
suggests that 
nationwide, we 
have passed 
the peak of new 
cases”

Reen keeps getting 
alerts from Spotify 
saying someone from 
Russia has accessed her 
account – which is a 
worry. I keep changing 
the password. I’ll 
probably need to follow-
up with Spotify if it 
happens again.

We went out into the 
road and clapped the 
health workers and 
front-line staff at 
8p.m. Everyone was 
out. Someone let off a 
firework.

The lockdown has been 
formally extended by a 
further 3-weeks in the 
UK.

In an uplifting story, 
99-year-old war veteran 
Captain Tom Moore walked 
100 laps of his garden 
and had raised £16m for 
the NHS. His original 
target had been just 
£1,000.

As I go to bed Erin is 
still upstairs playing 
quizmaster with friends 
on a video pub quiz.

DAY 29
APRIL 16

Adding flavour
Deep respect 
for this 
chilli sauce. 
Conor got it 
from somewhere 
and two drops 
will take your 
face off.
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“Deaths 
worldwide from 
the pandemic 
have reached 
150,000, with 
847 new deaths 
reported in 
hospitals in the 
UK”

This is last of the 
Urban Sketch challenges 
so I’m free to choose 
where to go with this 
project from tomorrow.

It’s been a frustrating 
day. 

I wanted to get stuck 
into research for a 
2,000 word critical 
review that I need to 
hand in next week. 
I’m excellent at 
procrastinating and 
managed to mess around 
so that  I only really 
scratched the surface. 
At least I made a start. 
I really need to pile it 
on tomorrow.

The weird thing with 
Spotify happened again. 
This time I was on to 
the Spotify support team 
who were really helpful. 
We got it sorted in 
the end. Someone else 
was using Reen’s email 
address to login to 
Spotify; this has now 
been removed.

It rained. 

Reen and Susie watched 
5-hours of 1990s 
American comedy Ally 
McBeal. I don’t even 
remember it.

DAY 30
APRIL 17

A day in 
the life of 
storyboard

One 3-minute 
sketch ever 

hour for nine 
hours
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Highlight of the day 
– I went to pick up a 
couple of Pizzas this 
evening from one of 
Conor’s Pizza vans and 
ex Chelsea footballer 
John Terry was next in 
the queue. He turned up 
in a huge black Range 
Rover thing with blacked 
out windows.

It was Susie’s last full 
day with us today. We 
both went on a final 
long walk in a big 
circle through Esher 
and around the back of 
Sandown Racecourse. The 
sun came out and cheered 
me up.

Reen was really unhappy 
when she discovered the 
changes I made yesterday 
to fix the problem with 
her Spotify account 
meant she lost 2-years 
worth of playlists. 
She’s having to add 
everything manually.

DAY 31
APRIL 18

Self portrait
Experimenting 

with line, 
colour and 

mixed media. 
I felt pissed 

off.
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Susie travelled back to 
Preston this morning to 
take over care of Auntie 
Barbara for another 
5-weeks. She’s hoping 
by them she’ll be able 
to get a flight back 
to Slovakia, otherwise 
I guess she’ll come to 
stay with us for another 
week.

Reen went on an epic 
bike ride in the 
afternoon and did my 
usual stroll around the 
fields behind the house.

There was a news story 
in the Times that the 
Government had a plan 
to start letting some 
school children return 
to school in 3-weeks 
time but this was flatly 
denied at the daily 
press briefing.

Amazon delivered a 
book for me today that 
I’ve been waiting for: 
One drawing a day by 
Veronica Lawlor. It’s a 
6-week course exploring 
the use of mixed media. 
I’m so looking forward 
to getting started 
although it’s going 
to be a bit weird 
continuing to work in 
lockdown.

DAY 32
APRIL 19

Dynamic figure 
drawing

Another Sunday 
life drawing 

session 
getting to 
grips with 

many 1-minute 
and 3-minute 

poses. 
Excellent 

practice. Lots 
of red and 
black this 
evening.

There has been a 
noticeable drop in the 
number of people in 
hospital with Covid-19. 
Graphs on the 10-o’clock 
News showed a decline in 
new cases in London day-
on-day for a few days. 
The pattern seems to be 
going in that direction 
elsewhere too.
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I received an email this 
morning from HMRC with 
the announcement that 
I can make a claim for 
all furloughed employees 
which is great news.
 
Today saw the lowest 
number of deaths (under 
500) in two weeks, and 
the underlying number of 
new cases remains flat. 
Hopefully this is the 
peak of the pandemic in 
the UK and the numbers 
will start to fall.

A number of countries, 
notably New Zealand and 
Germany, have started 
cautiously lifting 
restrictions.

The government have 
had a lot of criticism 
over a lack of PPE 
(personal protective 
equipment) in hospitals 
and care homes. A large 
assignment was due from 
Turkey yesterday but 
for reasons that aren’t 
clear it still hasn’t 
arrived.

DAY 33
APRIL 20

Pond clogged 
with weeds

I stopped in 
the swan field 
to draw this 
picture with 
the aim of 

experimenting 
making marks 

with different 
weight 

pencils. This 
is the first 
exercise from 
my exploring 
mixed media 

30-day course.

“In the US 
there are 
demonstrations, 
fuelled by 
tweets from 
Donald Trump, 
to reopen the 
country. This 
on a day when 
the price of 
oil in the US 
went into minus 
figures for the 
first time ever”
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“The ONS said 
there were 
18,500 deaths 
in the week up 
to 10th April 
– about 8,000 
more than is 
normal at this 
time of year.”

I created a couple 
of drawings for my 
illustrated poem 
collaborative project. 
There are three of us 
working on the same 
project. We had a Zoom 
call in the afternoon 
to review progress and 
agree next steps. The 
next tutorial with the 
whole group is this 
coming Saturday so 
there’s a bit of work to 
do in preparation.

I’m making slow but 
steady progress with my 
essay. I called my niece 
yesterday for advice 
on how to pull all of 
the research together 
and spent three hours 
handwriting notes and 
quotes from my reading 
earlier.

DAY 34
APRIL 21

An experiment 
in mark making 
using charcoal 
and fountain 
pen
Another view 
of my field 
but this 
time trying 
out another 
combination of 
mixed media.

Tomorrow I need to 
review imagery and 
draw up a short list of 
artists and illustrators 
to bring into my 
argument.

It was one of Reen’s 
friends birthdays today 
and she asked me to make 
a label for a bottle of 
homemade cocktail called 
Porn Star Cocktail that 
was to be given as a 
present. I did as I was 
told but was worried 
about my browser history 
after doing a bit of 
internet research.
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“The number 
of confirmed 
virus cases 
in the US has 
reached more 
than 825,000. 
At least 45,000 
people have 
died.”

I applied for a couple 
of jobs this morning 
that looked suitable 
which is encouraging. 
The market has been 
understandably dead 
since the middle of 
March.

The House of Commons 
met again for the first 
time since it was closed 
at the beginning of 
the lockdown. It was a 
momentous occasion with 
the chamber sparsely 
populated and most MPs 
joining remotely for the 
first time ever. It was 
also Sir Keir Starmer’s 
first Prime Ministers 
questions since becoming 
Labour leader with 
Dominic Raab (my local 
MP), standing in for 
the still recovering 
Boris Johnson. Hard 
questions were asked 
about some aspects 
of how the Government 
has been handling the 
crisis, particularly the 
acute shortage of PPE 
equipment for front line 
staff.

DAY 35
APRIL 22

Conor’s bike
This is one 
of at least 
eight bikes 
that seem to 
collect in the 
garage with me 
not having to 
do anything
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“Over one 
hundred 
healthcare 
workers have 
now died in 
the UK after 
contracting the 
virus”

The first live trials of 
a Coronavirus vaccine 
started today at Oxford 
University. Experts were 
quick to point out that 
whilst everyone agrees 
that a vaccine is the 
way for everything to 
return to normal, having 
one fully tested and 
available is a long way 
off.

I am making an excellent 
job of not doing my 
essay.

DAY 36
APRIL 23

A view of the 
River Ember 
that runs 
along the edge 
of the swan 
field. 
I had to do 
battle with 
a couple of 
bamboo pens 
and liquid 
watercolour 
to make this 
image.



42

“Deaths from 
Covid-19 in the 
US reached 
50,000 but 
the underlying 
mortality rate 
is still not as 
high as many 
countries in 
Europe”

DAY 37
APRIL 24

The bank of 
a weedy pond 
close to the 
River Ember.
I wanted to 
experiment 

with dip pens 
and different 
inks, so they 
all got rolled 

out to make 
this drawing.
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A very busy day. I 
had a tutorial in the 
morning that was really 
thought provoking and 
made me think about how 
I bring my research and 
illustration practice 
more closely together.

Illustrations 
for a 

collabotative 
project called 
‘Rabbit hide 

and seek’

Most of the rest of the 
day was spent finishing 
off my parts of the 
collaborative project 
that will be reviewed 
at another tutorial 
tomorrow.
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DAY 38
APRIL 25

“Deaths from 
the virus in the 
UK reached 
20,000 today, 
although this 
figure only 
accounts for 
deaths in 
hospitals”

I had my tutorial this 
morning and it was 
interesting to hear 
how fellow students 
are coping with the 
lockdown, particularly 
how it’s affecting their 
work. The constraint is 
forcing people to find 
new ways to express 
themselves in unexpected 
and interesting ways.

Ironically Conor’s wood 
fired pizza business 
is booming. Yesterday 
they sold more pizzas in 
one night than at any 
previous time.

Boris Johnson announced 
that he’ll be returning 
to work on Monday, three 
weeks after being taken 
into intensive care. Field of 

horses
I think I’ve 

found the 
Covid free 
alternative 
to drawing 

people. I sat 
in this field 

of horses 
sketching. 

Like a crowd 
of people 
they were 
constantly 
moving and 
they’ve got 
the bonus 

challenge of 
having four 

legs.
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Zoom tutorial
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“Children 
in Spain are 
being allowed 
outside for 
one hour a day 
accompanied 
by an adult 
from today as 
Spain starts to 
cautiously lift 
their lockdown”

DAY 39
APRIL 26

Bridge over 
the River 
Mole. 
Dip pens, 
brushes and 
ink.

I actually made some 
good progress with 
my essay this morning 
and worked until I was 
exhausted. I’m on a 
roll now so more again 
tomorrow.

I did a bit of gardening 
clearing out the mass 
of weeds that spring 
up around the compost 
bins at the bottom of 
our garden; the most 
unvisited and neglected 
part.

I went on a long walk 
this afternoon and even 
though I stay away from 
the built-up areas there 
were a lot of walkers 
out and plenty of 
cyclists. On my way back 
there was the smell of 
barbecue as people made 
the best use of the fine 
Sunday weather.

I spoke to my parents 
who were sitting in the 
sun on their patio when 
I called. My Mum seemed 
on good form although 
slightly confused. 
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DAY 40
APRIL 27

The same 
portrait 

experimenting 
with different 

media.
As always, 
the most 

interesting 
results came 

after I 
stopped being 

precious.

More good progress with 
my essay. Hopefully I 
can keep the momentum 
going in order to finish 
a draft by Thursday. I 
really want to get it 
done so that I can move 
on to a new project.

Boris Johnson addressed 
the nation for the first 
time since returning 
from hospital. The 
message was all about 
holding tight so as not 
to reverse the progress 
against the virus. 

The numbers of deaths 
and new cases are 
declining although 
uneven weekend reporting 
means the numbers do 
jump about a bit.
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It rained all day. 
It feels like a long 
time since we had any, 
so it’s good for the 
garden.

I’m up to 1,900 words 
with my essay and have 
quite a bit to go until 
I’m finished. It’ll 
be ironic if I end up 
having to cull large 
chunks of it, but I 
think that’s what’ll 
happen. I guess it’s 
better than struggling 
with not enough.

Reen was told at work 
that because she’s 
considered front line 
staff we’re all able 
to have a Conronavirus 
test.

DAY 41
APRIL 28

Vase of 
flowers

The kids sent 
Reen a bunch 
of flowers 
through the 
post. One of 
the amazing 
flat packed 
types that 
look like 

nothing until 
they burst 

into life when 
you put them 

in water.

“The 
Government 
announced 
finally that 
millions more 
people will 
be eligible for 
testing”

The Scottish Government 
announced today that its 
citizens should start 
wearing face masks in 
confined spaces (such 
as supermarkets), to 
help prevent them 
inadvertently infecting 
other people. This is in 
stark contrast to the 
UK Government who are 
still saying that there 
is not enough scientific 
evidence to introduce 
them.
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“Coronavirus 
deaths in the 
UK passed 
26,000 today 
as the figures 
were adjusted 
to include care 
homes”

DAY 42
APRIL 29

Moles and 
mountains
I helped Erin 
with some 
collage work 
today, so can 
only take 
minor credit 
for this 
picture.

It was a frustrating 
day. I wanted to crack 
on and finish my written 
assignment but had a 
tutorial in the morning 
that I had to prepare 
for and then supported 
Erin who announced that 
she has a tutorial 
tomorrow afternoon but 
is miles behind with her 
work. 

Tomorrow is going to be 
equally disrupted.

I did spend an hour 
trying to make a self-
portrait using pastels, 
but I really wasn’t 
feeling it and the 
pictures were truly 
dreadful and ended up in 
the bin.

Boris Johnson and his 
fiancée Carrie Symonds 
announced the birth of a 
baby son earlier today.
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Drama this morning with 
Conor messaging in the 
middle of the night 
to say he had a high 
temperature and was 
worried he’d contracted 
Coronavirus. After 
exchange of messages 
we think it’s probably 
sunstroke but all the 
same it’s a concern.
 
Reen is following events 
in Columbia closely 
and found out that the 
British Foreign Office 
have chartered two 
planes over the next 
couple of weeks that 
will fly back to the UK. 
The cost is £800. She 
passed the information 
to Conor and Lucy but 
I doubt they’ll be 
interested in coming 
back.

DAY 43
APRIL 30

Caught in a 
storm

As I was 
drawing the 
sky became 

black and the 
heavens opened

“On his first 
appearance 
at the 
Government’s 
daily news 
conference 
since his 
return to work, 
Boris Johnson 
confirmed that 
the UK is past 
the peak of the 
outbreak”

I helped Erin with some 
more of her course work 
this morning in advance 
of her tutorial.

I received a package of 
art materials in the 
afternoon. Oil pastels 
and watercolour pencils, 
so I’m expecting 
drawings with more 
colour over the coming 
days.
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I had another 
Zoom tutorial 
myself this 
morning and 

managed 
to sketch 

some of the 
participants; 

it’s one 
of the few 

chances I get 
to practice 

drawing 
people. This 
threw up a 

moral dilemma 
whether or not 

it’s ok to 
post portraits 
of people onto 

Instagram 
without 

permission. I 
decided no.
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“The US Food 
and Drug 
Administration 
has given 
emergency 
approval for the 
experimental 
anti-viral drug 
remdesivir”

I completed a first 
draft of my essay today. 
I printed it out and 
have proofread the first 
couple of pages. I’ll 
get another draft done 
tomorrow and then ask 
someone friendly to 
review it.

Erin did a shift on one 
of Conor’s pizza van 
tonight. They did 300 
pizzas in 4-hours – that 
is another all-time 
record.

Conor seems to be 
feeling better, at least 
he hasn’t mentioned 
feeling sick again today 
– phew!

DAY 44
MAY 01

The view from 
my kitchen
I had fun 
working with 
the colour on 
this picture. 
Watercolour 
and colour 
pencils.

The Government are 
claiming that their 
target of doing 100,000 
tests a day by the 
end of April has been 
met. It feels like 
the figures have been 
massaged a bit because 
they include tests sent 
out in the post, but all 
the same that is a huge 
achievement. 

The next objective is 
to ramp up contact 
tracing; tracking down 
those people who have 
come into contact with 
someone infected.
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I received a package 
of art materials this 
morning that included 
some soluble wax crayons 
that I had to try out.

I drove to St Nicholas 
Church in Pyrford which 
is about 15-minutes 
in the car and sat 
completely undisturbed 
in the graveyard for an 
hour and a half to make 
the drawing. It’s the 
furthest I’ve been since 
the lockdown began but 
I was desperate to see 
something different.

Reen walked into 
Kingston with a friend, 
keeping 2-metres apart. 
She was in a great mood 
when she got back; 
really happy to have 
been out for a long 
walk.

My essay is complete in 
draft form, so I now 
need to get it proofread 
– Lucy said she’d look 
at it for me. I’ll mail 
it to her tomorrow. That 
will be a big weight off 
my shoulders.

DAY 45
MAY 02

The graveyard 
of St Nicholas 

Church.

An old colleague of mine 
messaged me this morning 
with a potential job for 
somebody he knows. It 
looks a good fit for my 
experience, so I’ll mail 
my CV off tomorrow. It’s 
always better to have a 
personal recommendation.

Spain started letting 
people out to exercise 
for the first time 
in 7-weeks. They are 
allowing people out at 
different times based 
on age which seems 
sensible. I hope it 
works and there’s no 
resurgence of the virus.
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The essay is finished 
and has been sent to 
my tutor. Get in! I’m 
now half-way through 
my Illustration degree. 
It’s taken just over 
3-years to get this far 
so if I can keep going 
at the same pace, I’ll 
finish sometime in 2023. 

I’m probably going to 
take a couple of weeks 
break to reflect on what 
I’ve achieved so far and 
where I go next.

Erin and I went out for 
a walk along the river 
earlier and decided 
that we should do a 
canoe trip along the 
River Ember in a couple 
of day’s time when the 
weather is better. For 
reasons I still don’t 
understand my brother 
bought an inflatable 
canoe a couple of years 
ago and then had nowhere 
to store it so asked if 
he could put it in the 
garage. We’ve never used 
it, but now is the time. 
The last time Erin and 
I canoed together was 
down the River Wye about 
10-years ago. What could 
possibly go wrong?

DAY 46
MAY 03

Sunday figure 
drawing
Lots of 

colour! My new 
wax crayons 
got another 

airing.

I sent my CV to the 
contact I was given 
with a cover letter 
explaining who I am. 
Fingers crossed I get 
and interview. There’s 
one catch related to 
experience with a 
particular technology 
they’re asking for, so 
I’ll have to blag it.

More talk on the news 
of how the lockdown 
is going to be 
lifted. Ideas like 
staggering the start 
time for workers in 
different industries 
and implementing local 
lockdowns if the virus 
reappears. 

A tracking app is being 
trialled in the Isle 
of Wight from tomorrow, 
and if successful will 
be rolled out across 
the country. It uses 
Bluetooth to identify 
anyone else you come 
close to with who 
aslo has the app. If 
you become infected, 
anyone you’ve come 
into contacted is 
automatically notified 
and they then have 
to self-isolate for 
2-weeks. 

The downside is you need 
a smart phone, so it’s 
not a perfect solution, 
but it sounds like a 
great start.
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With my last essay out 
of the way today has 
been about lining up 
admin to do over the 
next few weeks. I’ve 
started a list that is 
already quite long.

There was lots of 
speculation on the news 
this evening about what 
easing the lockdown 
might look like in the 
UK. The Government have 
committed to rolling 
out the contact tracing 
app across the UK by 
the middle of May which 
seems like quite a brave 
thing to do given that 
the first trial only 
started today.
 
Next Sunday is when 
the plans for easing 
the lockdown will be 
announced, so I’m 
expecting a week of 
frenzied speculation.

DAY 47
MAY 04

The cut and 
fold

I was part of 
a Zoom hosted 
workshop in 

the afternoon 
that used a 
cut and fold 
technique to 
generate new 
visual ideas 
in a intense 

2-hours. 
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“The UK death 
toll passes 
Italy to be 
the highest in 
Europe”

I spent my exercise hour 
sitting next to the 
Thames drawing. It was 
a pleasure to be in the 
sun.

I did some budgeting 
today to check my 
estimates for April were 
correct. We’ve spent 
slightly more than I 
thought we would but 
overall we’re in an ok 
position. The furlough 
money promised by the 
Government was paid at 
the end of April which I 
think is a really rapid 
response. I expected 
them to take a couple 
of months to get that 
all organised. It’s 
calculated at 80% of 
monthly wage up to the 
value of £2,500.

DAY 48
MAY 05

Garrick’s 
Temple to 
Shakespeare on 
the Riverside 
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“The UK has 
become the 
first European 
country to pass 
30,000 deaths”

I trimmed the hedges 
at the front of the 
house this morning. I 
think the neighbours 
must wondering what’s 
going on because I 
usually wait until 
it’s overgrown and 
embarrassing before 
doing anything about it. 
There a first time for 
everything.

Today I went out in the 
car and realised I was 
caught in a traffic

DAY 49
MAY 06

Catching the 
sun on the 
riverbank.
This couple 
were having a 
right party, 
drinking 
and smoking 
with music 
blaring. A 
park attendant 
came past me 
and headed 
straight 
for these 
two. “Are 
you smoking 
cannabis”. “No 
officer” came 
the reply. As 
soon as the 
park attendant 
walked away 
the next one 
was lit up.

jam; the first time 
since lockdown. It felt 
strange.

Germany are easing the 
lockdown by opening 
shops and restaurants 
and even restarting 
the Bundesliga behind 
closed doors. Boris 
Johnson said that he’s 
hoping to relax the 
lockdown in the UK 
with some restrictions 
being lifted as soon as 
Monday.
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Another 
beautiful 
sunny day. 

Many walkers, 
runners and 

cyclists were 
using the 

Thames path 
as I sat and 
sketched in 

Hurst Park. It 
felt great to 
be outside.

DAY 50
MAY 07
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“In the US the 
unemployment 
figure is at 15%, 
the highest 
since the Great 
Depression”

DAY 51
MAY 08

Drawing of 
hands for an 
infographic.

It was Bank Holiday 
today that was moved 
to a Friday this year 
to coincide with the 
75th Anniversary of VE 
Day. I noticed a few 
Union Jacks hanging from 
people’s windows as 
part of the remembrance 
celebtrations on my 
evening walk. There was 
a 2-minute silence at 11 
o’clock in the morning 
and a fly-by of the Red 
Arrows across the centre 
of London. The Queen 
made a speech to the 
nation; her second in a 
matter of weeks.

Reen had a friend round 
for drinks outside on 
the patio this evening, 
keeping the 2m social 
distancing across the 
table. They both got 
quite drunk.

On the news there was a 
lot made of the lockdown 
being eased in some 
countries. Pictures 
of people in Madrid 
starting to get some 
semblance of normality, 
albeit with social 
distancing restrictions 
and face masks in place.
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DAY 52
MAY 09

Left: A shady 
spot behind 
St Nicholas 
Church in 
Thames Ditton.

Below: A quick 
pen and ink 
drawing of the 
swan field.

I’m aching all over 
after spending three 
hours painting the 
patio decking with 
preservative. It was 24 
degrees full sun and I 
had to keep moving a 
large umbrella around 
whilst I was painting 
to stop from getting 
burned. We had worked 
out it would take 10 
litres of paint to cover 
the patio twice. 

We ended up running out 
of paint with one square 
metre uncovered. Reen 
went to B&Q and bought 
another can and then 
finished the job in the 
afternoon. It’s a huge 
improvement.

The big unveiling of 
the ‘getting us out of 
lockdown strategy’ is 
being announced tomorrow 
evening!
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“100-days after 
the first death 
in the UK from 
coronavirus was 
logged we’re 
gradually easing 
the lockdown”

DAY 53
MAY 10

Sunday figure 
drawing. 

Tonight, we 
ended with a 

portrait which 
was a nice 

change.

Today was announcement 
day! We all watched TV 
at 7p.m. when Boris 
outlined high-level 
plans for how and under 
what conditions the 
lockdown will be lifted. 
The biggest changes are:

1. People that can’t 
work at home should 
return to work avoiding 
public transport where 
possible

2. From Wednesday 
you can go outside as 
many times as you like 
for exercise whilst 
maintaining social 
distancing

3. It’s possible to 
meet individuals from 
other households (one at 
a time), as long as you 
keep your 2m distance.

This all raises many 
questions and the 
government will publish 
detail over the next 
couple of days. The 
overarching message has 
changed from ‘Stay at 
home’ to ‘Stay alert’.

What complicates things 
even more is that the 
different regions around 
the UK are interpreting 
the new guidance in 
different ways.
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It was an incredibly 
windy and cold day and I 
had to wrap up warm with 
a coat and jumper for my 
daily shuffle along the 
river. 

As predicted the 
announcement made by 
Boris Johnson yesterday 
regarding easing some 
aspects of the lockdown 

DAY 54
MAY 11

Soho Life 
Drawing are 

back! 
This evening 
was the first 
life drawing 

session 
organised by 

Soho Life 
Drawing via 
Zoom. Before 
lockdown I 

used to go to 
their evening 

sessions 
regularly so 
it’s great to 
see them back. 

has caused a lot of 
confusion. A lot of 
guidance was published 
today that looks like 
it’s going in the right 
direction, but a lot of 
questions remain. 
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The Chancellor of the 
Exchequer announced 
today that the 
government support for 
furloughed employees 
has been extended until 
October. The rate will 
remain the same until 
the end of July, and 
then employers will 
be expected to make 
a contribution. This 
is good news but also 
slightly ominous in 
that it provides an 
indication as to how 
long the lockdown will 
last.

DAY 55
MAY 12

Hampton Court 
Palace from 
across the 

Thames.
I sat for a 
couple of 

hours battling 
with this 

drawing. It 
all got too 
fussy. There 

were more 
people out 

exercising and 
the main road 
across Hampton 
Court bridge 
was busier 
than it has 

been.  
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“The UK 
economy shrank 
at the fastest 
pace since the 
2008 financial 
crisis in the first 
3-months of 
2020”

DAY 56
MAY 13

Hampton Court 
Palace gates.

From today the rules 
around spending time 
outdoors doing ‘leisure 
pursuits’ have been 
relaxed in England and 
we can spend more time 
outside as long as 
social distancing is 
maintained.

I took the opportunity 
to park myself in front 
of the locked Hampton 
Court gates. It felt 
like there as generally 
more traffic on the 
roads although the 
weather was cold so 
there weren’t too many 
people out. 

Erin handed in her final 
assignment today and has 
now finished her first 
year at Bournemouth 
University. Reen 
bought her chocolates 
and flowers as a mini 
celebration. 

What a weird time to be 
a student.
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